


GRANT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
13 September 2012

Meeting started at 19:05.
20 people were in attendance, President Ken Osborn; GNA Secretary Jennifer Gomez; GNA Vice-president Leo Gomez, 9th Council District Field Representative Kari Faithful, Sue Vanzant and others.

Officers Chambers and Ly
Officers passed out an information sheet on child safety.  “Stranger Danger” is no longer effective at keeping kids safe because children don’t understand it.  There are numerous strategies that need to be taught to children in order for them to avoid potentially dangerous situations.

The officers also announced that the LBPD is hiring and that the north division will probably cover a larger area and (even with new hires) will have fewer officers available due to city budget cuts.

(562)570-6711 from cell phone or lbpdnorth@longbeach.gov  In addition the community policing phone number is 570-9825 or residents can call 911 from land lines.

9th Council District Representative Kari Faithful

Kari announced the following events in the 9th district:

Saturday, October 6 there will be a hazardous waste roundup at Veterans Stadium.

The budget was passed. A number of park and library services that were proposed for cuts were saved.  Also several PSS positions were retained.

After a number of members expressed concern, Kari offered to have Commander Carol attend the October meeting in order to discuss implications on the budget cuts to the police department

The district 9 website is still not working

The construction to the new fire station is still facing delays due to the construction not passing inspection.  The completion date is unknown.

The Veterans Day Parade will be on November 10th. Info at www.lbveteransdayparade.com
GNA President Ken Osborn

1. New meeting location - motion made by Treasurer Jeff Rowe to move the location of the October meeting to the American Legion Hall.  This motion was 2nd by member Sue VanZant. The association voted unanimously to move the October meeting as proposed. There was one abstention.

2. With respect to the budget, actions of the association resulted in a positive impact on the process. A number of city and police services would have been lost otherwise.  Ken noted, “We moved the needle” and will continue to work on securing necessary resources for our neighborhood.

3. Meeting minutes from the August meeting are tabled until October.  Copies of the draft minutes were unavailable for review.

GNA Treasurer Jeff Rowe reported that the association has a non-profit business ID as well as a bank account. In addition, each of the board members has contributed $20 to the new account for the $100 minimum balance to the checking account.  In addition, the Office of Sustainability trees, available via the AQMD grant, will no longer be available after December 31.  Anyone who wants one of these trees should email the grant_assoc@yahoo.com or contact Jeff directly.

Board member Janet Lugo reports that she has created a draft “Welcome” letter for new residents in the neighborhood, in order to introduce the association and invite new members.  After discussion, a proposal was made for convening a “welcome wagon” to work on outreach projects and ways to encourage more participation.  In addition, a new member database is being constructed and members are encouraged to verify their contact information, especially email addresses.

Guest Speakers Elena Rodriguez and Martha Herrera, Community Organizers

Ms. Rodriguez and Ms. Herrera gave a detailed presentation on the proposed expansion of the I-710 freeway, the environmental process including the draft EIR, as well as impacts to the community.  They emphasized the health effects to the community, and particularly to the air quality.  The women also presented information and handouts describing the “Community Alternative 7 and the Community Construction Alternative 7 as proposed by the non-profit East Yard Communities for Environmental Justice.  The speakers also encouraged the Grant Association to participate in the environmental process and to make sure our comments are submitted to Caltrans by the September 28 deadline.  

As a follow up, the Grant Association completed a letter and submitted it both electronically (via the internet) as well as by mail.  Attached.

Other Announcements

There were no other announcements.

Abbreviations used:  LBPD = Long Beach Police Department; NSC = Neighborhood Service Center; NSB = Neighborhood Service Bureau;  PW = Public Works Department of the City of Long Beach; GNA = Grant Neighborhood Association; COLB = City of Long Beach, CA.; YTD = Year-to-Date;  CPC = Community Presbyterian Church.  NLB= North Long Beach: LB=Long Beach; AQMD = Air Quality Management District; PW=Public Works

Minutes submitted by Jennifer Gómez:  September 3, 2012.


